
COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR UPDATE TO BOC REGULAR SESSION 2/13/2023 
 
I. KUDO – a statement of praise or approval; accolade; compliment:  
 

 
  
II. Project Updates –  
 

• Lower Level Health Dept. Environmental Division – Construction is Moving 
forward as projected, and there will be an update on the status of the project 
tomorrow during the construction meeting. We are still on track for the March 
31, 2024 Completion date.  
 

• BATA – Confirmation of the Litigation regarding BATA and Grand Traverse 
County, and Leelanau County as a Party To the case, as a co-signer on the 
Interlocal Agreement has been forwarded to Special Council Mika Meyers.  They 
are reviewing the documents and are prepared to represent Leelanau County at 
the initial virtual hearing taking place next Tuesday.   

 

• The 911-FOPLC Dispatch will conduct a hearing next Wednesday, February 21st 
regarding a current dispute. The County will be represented by Cohl, Stoker, & 
Toskey on this matter.  
 

• The Traverse City – Cherry Capital Airport has requested a meeting with 
Chairman Wessell and myself to discuss a zoning ordinance limiting the heights 
of structures and objects in the vicinity of Cherry Capital Airport within the area 
identified in the AAP – Airport Approach Plan.  As a result of this meeting a join 
meeting of the Airport Governing Bodies and it has been suggested that this 
meeting be set for Wednesday, March 13, 2023 at a hanger on the Airport 
property.   

 

• Building and Grounds – I would like to request the Board request the B&G 
Committee to meet to make a recommendation on the Façade project at the 
March Executive Session  


